
Fremont Township Minutes 
September 8, 2022 

 
 
The regular meeting for the Fremont Twp. Board of Trustees was held on September 8, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. at 
the Fremont Township Hall.   
 
Board members present:  A. Holbrook, R. Curell, M. Blatt, and C. Franzel..  Absent:  K. Thom.. 
 
Guests:  Henry & Carolyn Wymore, Greg Eggert, Theresa Bristol-Miller, Brandon Blatt, Pete Moceri, Ken 
Bragg, and Gail Prill. 
 
MINUTES:   
Motion made by R. Curell, seconded by C. Franzel to approve the August 11, 2022, meeting minutes as 
presented - motion carried.   
    
BILLS:   
Motion to pay the bills as presented expect the check for Kyle Thom, made by C. Franzel, seconded by A. 
Holbrook- motion carried.   
  
PUBLIC COMMENTS:   
A Resident wanted to know how the new phone system was going.  C. Franzel said that she would follow up 
with them.  They did say it would take around four weeks.   
Another Resident wanted to let the board know that the people on Ridgeview Drive are getting missed a lot 
for their garbage pickup.  Another Resident said that recently the garbage pickup has been extremely early.  
It was also mentioned that the garbage should be at the road before 6:30 a.m. on the pickup days. 
 
CLERK REPORT: 
A. Holbrook gave the Board the report from the Zoning Administrator.  He issued no citations or violations 
and three permits.  Since this report he did issue one violation.   
  
TREASURER REPORT:   
Treasurer balance as of July 31, 2022, was $649,455.76.  Motion to accept the treasurer report made by A. 
Holbrook, seconded by R. Curell - motion carried. 
 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  
Cemetery Report – no burials this month.  Did receive a proposal from the Cemetery Caretaker to remove 
four trees from the Fremont Cemetery and two trees from the North Grove Cemetery for $800 each for a 
total of $4,800.   C. Franzel asked if we knew which trees he was proposing.  M. Blatt stated that he did not 
know but he would ask.  R. Curell stated that maybe he can mark the trees so the Board can check it out.  
Board decided to table this until we have a chance to look at the proposed trees. 
Road Report – M. Blatt talked with the Road Commission and they stated that we are top on the list to have 
our road project chip & sealed but the companies they have hired are having a hard time obtaining the 
material needed.  They are hoping to have the project completed by the end of the month.   
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
M. Blatt stated that Lyle Fryers has submitted his resignation letter as the Zoning Administrator.  Lyle has 
been the Zoning Administrator for over 20 years and M. Blatt wanted to publicly thank him for his years of 
service.  Lyle stated that he will stay on as Zoning Administrator until we can find a replacement and he will 
also help train the new person.  A. Holbrook will get an ad ready to put in the newspaper and will email a 
copy to the Board for approval prior to submitting to the paper.   
 



Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 
 
All meetings are held the second Thursday of every month at the Fremont Township Hall located at 4850 
Mertz Road (M-24) at 7:00 p.m.  All public is welcome to attend.  
 
Amy Holbrook, Fremont Township Clerk.  


